
ST. MARY'S UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Virtual Meeting via  ZOOM  
July 7, 2020

Executive:

Committees:

1. Meeting was called to order by Fred Schrader at 7:00 pm. 
 
2. Opening Prayer:  Fr. Leonid 
 
3. Agenda:  Review of church reopening 

   
4. Minutes: 

a. Errors or Omissions  
b. Adoption of Minutes: 

 
Motion: That the minutes from June 23, 2020 be adopted as presented  

 
Moved: Leona Matisho; Seconded: Geraldine Koban Carried 

 
5. Church Reopening: 

- Father Leonid - Returned to Regular Schedule for Liturgies. Attendance for Last Saturday was 54, Sunday at 
9:00 am was 55, and at 11:00 am was 56. 
- Two liturgies on Sunday will allow for more space for physical distancing. 
- Liturgy books are working ok, but we cannot provide booklets for other services. 
- Support needed for the church as bills still need to be paid. 

Pastor: Fr. Leonid Malkov, CSsR   President:   Bill Prybylski (Absent)
Assistant Pastor:  Fr. Yevhen Zadorozhnyi, CSsR (Absent) Vice-president: Fred Schrader 

Past President : Gwen Bilyk
Treasurer:  Kathy Rusnak (Absent)/Leona Matisho  
Secretary:  Vicky Ostrowercha

Children & Youth:  Lana Klemetski  (Absent)       Shelley Kluk  (Absent)
Communications:  Julie Abrametz (Absent)         Tom Abrametz   (Absent)              Mary Frankl    (Absent)
Education:             Pat Thompson                       Geraldine Koban   
Finance:                Doreen Rathgeber   (Absent)
Liturgical:              Lorne Stechyshyn  (Absent)         Ron Wizniak (Absent)       Laurie Fedorowich (Absent)   Dave Spelay (Absent) 
Maintenance:         Peter Moroz                          Bob Paskaruk(Absent)         Brian Halarewich (Absent)
Outreach:              Verlee Zulyniak                     Rose Maleschuk (Absent) 
 Parish Activities:   Dolores Harris (Absent)       Kathy Woychesko (Absent)  Sharon Thompson (Absent) 
Stewardship:         Vi Protz

Cultural Centre:  Eugene Maystrowich (Absent) Golden Agers:  Verna Moroz 
K of C: Steve Popowich (Absent)  Bill Prybylski (Absent)  UCWLC: Gwen Bilyk   
UCBC:  Peter Moroz 

Parish Organizations:



- Priest should wear a mask when distributing communion. 
 

- Concerns about choir - must adhere to Bishop Bryan’s directive “Singing is a high-risk activity, therefore, 
singing is not recommenced at this time.” 
Only cantor or choir (small number) to sing, parishioners should not be singing. 
This should be noted in the Bulletin and also mentioned by the priest during Liturgies. 
Provincial Guidelines -“Where leaders of services are required to sing, they must increase the distance 
between the congregation to prevent transmission of respiratory droplets and/or wear a mask.” 

 
- Not registering people as they come to church - Would be difficult to maintain physical distance when asking 
for names. 

 
- Anyone having an objection or problem with an issue, should also provide a solution. 

 
6. Next meeting date for Parish Council: September, 2020 
 
7. Сlosing Prayer - Fr. Leonid 
 
8. Adjournment: Fred Schrader at 7:30 pm 
 
 
Minutes recorded by: Vicky Ostrowercha 
 


